
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Father’s Day Breakfast 
On Friday morning St Mary’s had a ‘crowded house.’ Many dads and granddads and children joined staff 
for the Father’s Day Breakfast. Nick Liddell our College Buildings and Maintenance Manager spoke about 
our playground and how dads can help support the plans Team Nick have to provide playground 
opportunities for the students.  

Working Bees were once the cornerstone of ensuring outdoor creations and jobs that needed to be done in 
Catholic Schools happened. Historically, Catholic Schools relied on the expertise and the generous goodwill 
of parents to complete playground improvements.  

Nick would like to restart a working bee ‘dads club.’ Once a term dads coming together to collectively use 
their skills to create, build and share a story or two. For dads to have conversation and connect. To know 
that it is good to come together to share a laugh and chat about all thing’s life. The working Bee date for 
Term 4 will soon be published. 

Our staff were on sight from 6.00am preparing for the breakfast. St Mary’s has a dedicated staff who are 
always willing to be present. A returning student to St Mary’s said during the re enrolment interview, “I did 
not realise how much St Mary’s teachers cared for me and I missed that.”  

Happy Valley 
I had the pleasure to be with Year 6 for an evening when on their Happy Valley Camp up in the great 
Northeast between Myrtleford and Bright - beautiful part of the world. The student’s behaviour and 
manners were very impressive.  The camp employees commented on the way the students got in and 
helped. Thank you to Mr Harding for organising the camp through the government funded programs. And 
thankyou to Mrs Brock for her wonderful professional care and to Paul O’Dwyer and Chelsea Lynch for 
being so generous with their time assisting the camp. 

Year 5 and 8 will be on the government funded camp programs in the final week of term. The students will 
experience, Camp Summit Outdoor Adventures Trafalgar from 14 September 2022 to 16 September 2022. 
F-2 are off to Melbourne on Wednesday 7th September to experience Museums Victoria.  

Catholic Schools Parents Victoria 
This association represents Catholic schools’ parents Victoria wide and was established in 2005. Rachel 
Saliba the Executive Officer is a former Sacred Heart College Seymour student. This link  
http://cspv.catholic.edu.au/about-us/ 

provides a short video presentation about CSVP. Kelda Gilmore the College Advisory Council Deputy 
Chairperson has been nominated for the delegate team. If Kelda’s nomination is successful, it will be a 
significant appointment, 

especially as the council represents all Catholic schools’ parents across suburbia and country Victoria and 
with the growth corridor underway it puts St Mary’s College return to Year 12 on the map. 
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Father’s Day 
“The older I get, the smarter my father seems to get.”  Tim 
Russert 

Blessings on all dads and grandfathers for Father’s Day. 
Fathers are heroes to their children and there is no greater 
learning place, no greater role modelling, and no greater love 
than that which comes from the home and family. There are 

no greater teachers than a father or mother. Blessing’s dads! 

Best wishes 

 
 

 

 
Wayne Smith 
Principal, St Mary’s College Seymour 
DipEd (ACU) DipREd (ACU) BEd (ACU) GradCertEdAdmin (Edith Cowan) 
GradDipREd (ACU) MEdAdmin (Charles Sturt) MTheoStudies (BBITAITE) 
 
 
 

 
  

School Improvement and Excellence  

School improvement is a continuous process that requires reflection and input from the entire 

school community. School improvement is centred on maximising outcomes for all students. 

As we progress to the introduction of Year 11 in 2024 and Year 12 in 2025, feedback from our 

St Mary’s College parent/guardian community is important and necessary.  

MACSSIS is a survey tool used by Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools (MACS) to gather data for 

school improvement. At St Mary’s College all students in Year 4-10, all teachers and non-teaching staff and 

a sample of families will be invited to participate in MACSSIS through a secure online portal from Monday 

29th August to Friday 16th September 2022. Information regarding how to access the MACSSIS school 

improvement survey has been sent to a sample of parent 

email addresses. It was sent to the email address 

registered with the College PAM account. If the email 

does not appear in your inbox please check your spam 

folder. The email is titled MACSSIS School 

Improvement Survey – St Mary’s College.  

Your participation is greatly appreciated.  

Thank you in advanced.  

Alumni Spotlight - Ange Molony 

Ange completed her primary and secondary education (to Year 10) at St Mary’s 

College, leaving to complete VCE in 1995. Her VCE subjects leaned toward Maths 

and Science and she kept herself busy outside of school playing lots of basketball 

and tennis. Ange started a Bachelor of Science (Bioinformatics) at Latrobe 

University in Bundoora and quickly decided it wasn't for her so she made the 

switch to a major in Maths and Statistics. She went straight from her Bachelor of 

Science to a Diploma of Secondary Education at Australian Catholic University 

and enjoyed coming back to St Mary’s for some preservice teaching rounds 

in 2002. After university, Ange’s feet were itching to travel and she took off with 

her degrees in hand (and no teaching experience at all!) for a trip around South 

East Asia. It was during her time in Bangkok that she learned about the world of 

International Schools. She got her foot in the door in a small school and never looked back. What she 

thought would be a few years and a means to travel around Asia turned into a 20 year career in International 

Deputy Principal Operations 



Education. She met her wife when they were both working in Thailand and they have lived and worked in 

Bangkok, São Paulo, Brussels, and Hong Kong. Ange has been an instructional coach, a technology 

specialist, and has taught Mathematics, Drama, PE, and Design. In August 2022 Ange started a new job as 

the Secondary School Vice Principal at the Canadian School of Hong Kong. Ange says that being an 

educator has given her incredible opportunities to work with students and colleagues from around the world 

and she is super energised by the positive contributions that students are making in our communities.  

Mrs Genevieve Gordon 
genevieve.gordon@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

 

 
 

 

Edison in Digital Technology 
Grade 5A has been using Edison's and they 
are my favourite thing so far in technology. I 
love programming Edisons with my 
classmates. One of the best things about it is 
that you can program it to do all sorts of different 
movements. You can make it dance and play music 
when you use the programming app. We had to 
program it to race around a track which was very hard 
and complicated. At the end a few of us had 
malfunctions but the others did really well. When we 
programmed them, we had to program it to go forward, 
left or right and by how long the movements would go 
for. At the end a lot of us were able to finish the track 
successfully. By Harvey Smith and Finn Melville 

On Friday 9th September, our Year 9 students will have the opportunity to take part in St Mary’s College 
first Year 9 Pathways Day. The purpose of this day is to introduce students to the core and elective subjects 
they will undertake as they move into Year 10, the start of their senior education journey. This will also 
allow our students to begin the process of unpacking different Pathway choices, beginning the process of 
investigating the different options available at Years 11, 12 and beyond. 

Our Year 9 students will gain insight into the subject content included in Year 10 core subjects and 
electives being offered in 2023, as they speak to teachers of the subjects they will undertake and have the 
chance to ask questions to inform their decisions. They will also be able to speak with representatives from 
Seymour GoTafe to investigate external VET options and representatives from the Central Ranges Local 
Learning and Employment Network.   

Our students will also participate in study skills and time management workshops run by Elevate 
Education. These workshops will help our students to start to develop the good work habits and ethics 
needed for success in their studies, no matter what pathway they might eventually choose. 

Our students will have time to reflect on the day, ask questions and have the opportunity to take away a 
variety of information to discuss with you at home, including a Year 10 Subject Handbook and links to 
various pathways websites. 

Mrs Julia Wood 
julia.wood@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

  

Director of Learning and Teaching 
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Happy Father’s Day 
We wish all our dads, stepdads and special males in our lives a wonderful Father’s Day. 

I’d like to share with you a clip.  

It is an epic dad battle, two fathers go toe-to-toe with corny dad jokes, eye-roll-inducing dad phrases, and 
eventually, they tap into the deep feelings and blessings of fatherhood. The battle ultimately becomes a celebration 
of dads.  

Enjoy!    Dads 

Praise Those Fathers 
Let us praise those fathers who have striven to balance the demands of work, marriage, and children with an honest 
awareness of both joy and sacrifice. 

Let us praise those fathers who, lacking a good model for a father, have worked to become a worthy and virtuous 
father. 

Let us praise those fathers who, by their own account, were not always there for their children, but who continue to 
offer those children, now grown, their love and support. As well, let us pray for those fathers who have been 
wounded by words and actions of their children. 

Let us praise those fathers who, despite marital discord, have remained in their children's lives. 

Let us praise those fathers whose children are adopted, and whose love and support has nurtured a thriving life. 

Let us praise those fathers who, as stepfathers, freely choose the obligation of fatherhood and earned their step 
children's love and respect. 

Let us praise those fathers who have lost a child to death, and continue to hold the child in their heart. 

Let us praise those men who have no children, but cherish the next generation as if they were their own. 

Let us praise those men who have "fathered" us in their role as mentors and guides. 

Let us praise those men who are about to become fathers; may they openly delight in their children. 

And let us praise those fathers who have died, but live on in our memory and whose love continues to nurture us. 

Amen 

REMINDERS 
*Feast Day Celebrations will be on Monday 12th September 
Our Year 10 students will be organising activities and food stalls (more 
info to come!) for students. We will also be having a College Mass in the 
MPH at 11:30 and all are invited. Our day will finish with the annual 
Teachers vs Year 10 student volleyball match.  

*Footy Colours Day Friday 16th 

Students are invited to wear their footy colours, all codes accepted! 

As part of our social justice action, we will be fundraising for the Fight 
Cancer Foundation, which helps students with cancer stay up to date with 
their education. Students should have already bought home meat pie 
order forms. We need RSVPs by Friday the 9th, so we can order the pies 
and be ready for Footy Colours Day lunch. 

Mrs Rochelle Gough 

rochelle.gough@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 
 

Director of Faith and Mission 

https://skitguys.com/videos/dad-battle?utm_source=Skit+Guys+News&utm_campaign=9c0c97273e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2022_06_08&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1f8e8a4026-9c0c97273e-27111797&mc_cid=9c0c97273e&mc_eid=5bc07fc1fd
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Oh how wonderful that Spring is here and with the sunshine (soon hopefully, after the rain) comes a 
bright and positive outlook from all those around us. The weather has such an impact on our demeanor 
and attitude towards each day. In our jobs of teaching, we see changes in our surroundings - in the yard, 
in the classroom, in the attitude of students towards their work and their friends. We feel the same 
change. Life feels good and we try to take the time to embrace it. 

With a bright future in mind, we come back to the present. Past midway through Term 3 and kids are tired. We need 
to remember that this is Year 2's first full year of onsite learning! Couple that with Term 3 traditionally being a long 
and cold term, and the result is tiredness. Tiredness leads to impatience, over reactions, a niggle or a gripe and 
cannot always be cured by one good night's sleep (although it helps). So to support our little ones to the end of term 
as positively as possible, please have conversations about problem solving, thinking about best options before acting 
and always trying to use kindness. Everyone benefits from a calm, kind and safe environment. 

Our lunchtime activities are rolling on and providing an alternative to the yard. We have had 'Walk of the Whales' 
drawing, Tangrams, Celebrity Heads and Minute to Win it games. Students are engaging and even beginning to come 
up with some of their own ideas! 

Last week we were very fortunate to spend time with Mr Andrew Allen and the Year 9 Ag students in the St Francis 
of Assisi vegetable garden. Year 2A dug around in the soil, looked at current plantings and listened to what the 
students had been doing as part of their studies. 2A were encouraged to eat broccoli straight from the garden, try 
the herb mint and be aware of stinging nettle! Mr Allen cooked up a simple dish of broccoli and herbs actually in the 
garden! Students were impressed and even some who said 'I'll never eat that', tried it and liked it. Thank you Mr 
Allen and Year 9's. 

Year 2 has been testing theories about Forces - Push and Pull. They used various accessories to determine the force 
required to move toy cars. They also experimented with elevation and different surfaces to determine if that made a 
difference to the distance the car was able to travel. 

2023 Foundation students had their first transition visit at St Mary's with Miss Head and Mrs Charles last Monday. 
Parents and children alike were welcomed into the PLC. Children were excited to watch a story and complete an 
activity. We are looking forward to our second transition this Monday 5th September. 

Year 2 students were very fortunate to have Melbourne Renegades / SEDA students visit. The instructors were very 
good at setting up activities and providing guidance on improving cricket skills. It was a great way to spend a Monday 
morning! 

Wheelie Wednesday has been a huge success and no less this week with the Year 1 students. Roller skates, lots of 
scooters, a skateboard and some snazzy bikes lapped the MPH for lunchtime. The smiles on students' faces were 
delightful! Next up...Foundation students!! 

Until next fortnight, stay safe  

F-2 Lunchtime activities –  

 
 

 

F-2 Coordinator 

 

Tangrams 
Celebrity Heads 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Year 2 Melbourne Renegades /SEDA visit. 

2023 Foundation Students 

Year 2 Science-Forces-Push and Pull 

 Year 2A Gardening with Mr Allen and Year 9 Ag students. 

The drawing activity was inspired by the award winning book Walk of the 
Whales. Children drew and coloured in their own whale. 
 

 



 
 

Mrs Anne Spencer 
anne.spencer@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

 
 
 

 

Year 6 Camp: Valley Homestead 
Year 6 camp was a fantastic opportunity to see our students in an environment outside of the 
classroom. The deep connections and experiences were plain to see as Year 6 tested and challenged 
themselves.  

Accommodation: 
The accommodation was a collection of lovely old mud-brick buildings where the fires were roaring and the staff 
were accommodating. We enjoyed a range of delicious food, I can confidently say that no one went hungry during 
our camp as the food was plenty.   

In the evening of Day 2 we were lucky enough to enjoy a walk along the private creek, which led to a small shelter in 
the bush. The students were treated to a campfire under the stars, with joke telling, Chinese Whispers, 
Marshmallows and hot Milo. We were lucky enough to have Mr Smith join us for the second night at camp who very 
much enjoyed the fresh air of North East Victoria.  

 
Activities: 
The initiatives course tested our communication and teamwork which set the scene for the theme of the camp. 
Students had to lead each other blindfolded through a ropes course, solve their way across a fake river and work as a 
team to get a tyre over a large pole. 

Rockclimbing was the first of many heights-based challenges which was a great start as students could climb to 
where they felt comfortable and then repel back down. Mrs. Brock scaled the wall in record time.  

Abseiling was the next challenge which was a real test of nerve. It took a real determined attitude to be able to hang 
backwards over the edge of the 10m platform. Mr Harding found this extremely challenging but got there! 

The vertical slide sparked the interest of our students, but hanging over a 3m drop was no easy feat as some 
struggled with the thought of letting themself drop!! It certainly stayed true to the name of 'Free Fall'. 

Over all it was a fantastic experience. I would like to thank Mrs Brock for her unwavering support and our volunteers, 
Paul O'Dwyer and Chelsea Lynch for their help. These volunteers were always willing to participate and assist in 
anyway. The students really enjoyed how they got in and got involved with what was happening.  

3-6 Coordinator 

 

Year 1 Wheelie Wednesday 
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Year 5 Camp - Parents of year 5 students please make sure you have responded to the PAM permission form sent 
home last week. 



 

Year 4 Pen Licence recipients: 
Charlotte, Quorra, Harry, Macey, Jasper and 
Olivia. 
 
 

 

Mr Ed Harding 
edward.harding@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

 
 
 
 

A new group of year 7’s enter the food technology kitchen each term. This has been a delightful group 
who have learnt the art of presentation very easy on. Each lesson we have a mini challenge of 
presentation and taste with guest judges.  
Following is the first week with pancakes. 

 
Muffins both savoury and sweet were prepared. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jam drops may sound simple, 
but be aware consistency of 
shape and size goes a very 
long way when in a competition. These biscuits were all delightful to taste. 
 
Discussions were held about eating breakfast, and the costing of muesli if you eat in a Café. 
So comparisons were made between muesli slice, toasted muesli and Bircher muesli. All very 
similar ingredients with very different textures and tastes.  
 
 
 

On the theme of breakfast, we ventured into all types of savoury eggs. Scrambled, 
boiled, french toast and poached were all sampled. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Then with egg whites we can add 
sugar to make desserts! Did you 
know that if the white is whipped 
enough you can hold the bowl over 
your head and the mixture does not 
fall out? 

Food Technology & 9/10 Design technology textiles 
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Or……. that when the pavlova is in the oven, there is nothing better than licking 
the beaters. 

Sales, fresh foods and healthy eating are the end of the term. I am impressed 
when students ask for extra ingredients, or something to add to the presentation 
of their plate. It was also interesting to listen to students talk about their favourite 
salads and how much they enjoy food. 

 

 

 

The year 9/10 Design technologies - textile students have been expanding their skills and experimenting with how 
textiles may be formed. We looked at warp and weft in weaving designs. Heads were bent down and the 
concentration was intense when we trialled weaving with paper.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
There was a quiet concentration over the class as students experimented with colours and knotting a friendship 
bracelet.  

 
 
The next challenge was with re-cycling plastic and making a bonded material. This involved the layering of plastics 
and semi melting with a hot iron in-between waxed paper.  

 
 



The most enlightening classes have involved knitting, we all have tried to knit a square and then make a toy. If you 
have the time, try and knit with your child as it is a repetitive stitch, but until you work out that one stitch it is very 
difficult. One student could knit, two more had do so in the past and the rest were novices, we tried and tried. 
 

 
 
Now we are making a toy that can be sent to a third world country by post. Some 
students are hand stitching felt, machine stitching something small, knitting a toy or 
making a game. The room is busy to say the least. 
  
 
This week we will start with the dying of materials. The year 9/10 students are trialling 
and experimenting whilst adding to their skillset and will finalise with a project of 
choice from methods learnt. 
 

Ms Amanda Hard 
amanda.hard@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

 
 
 

 

WATTA WATNANDA DAY 2022 
Melbourne Archdiocese of Catholic Schools in partnership with the Aboriginal Catholic Ministry Melbourne, Australian 
Catholic University, Korin Gamadji Insitute and Richmond Football Club invited all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
students enrolled in Catholic schools to attend 

Korin Gamadji Institute, Maurice Rioli Room Richmond 
Football Club, Punt Road, Richmond.  

Our 2 students who represented St Mary’s – Ryan McCarthy and Flynn Brennan  - epitomised the 2022 NAIDOC theme:  

Get Up, Stand Up, Show Up. 
These Year 7 students travelled down to Richmond on the train and spent the day participating in a wide variety of 
activities with 206 other indigenous secondary students.  Ryan and Flynn reported that they played games that taught 
them about the strategies used for survival and hunting as well as for preparing young men for battle,  made possum 
skin wristbands and tile art and listened to talks from indigenous adults from the world of sport who spoke about what 
it means to them to be an Indigenous leader.  Representatives from Australian Catholic University talked about the 
opportunities that are available to Indigenous youth when they leave school and are considering a pathway involving 
a tertiary education.  The students were taken on a local walk to see significant sites which included a sacred tree that 
had been used to cut a shield from, many generations ago. 

Learning Diversity Leader 
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It was a very early start and many thanks go out to Rachel McCarthy who accompanied the boys.  Both Ryan and Flynn 
are keen to attend again next year and encourage other St Mary’s Indigenous secondary students to consider this 
great day out in 2023.  Congratulations to Flynn and Ryan for making us proud, representing St Mary’s…. 2 future 
leaders. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Claire Kelly 
claire.kelly@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

 
 

 

Hello from the Health Centre, 

We’ve made some changes this term which has brightened the area. The students comment positively everyday which 
is really pleasing. We have brightly coloured bean bags and have redirected the traffic to the office. This has provided 
students with a comfy and quiet space to rest. 

It smells good too with subtle aromatherapy delivered via a humidifier. There are Puzzle books to occupy minds……I 
still can’t find Wally!! so often some laughter too. If you have any concerns or suggestions, please let me know. My 
intention is to make this space functional however as pleasant and comforting as it can be when you’re feeling unwell. 
We’ve had 872 students through our doors this term which averages 22 per day: needless to say, it’s a very busy space. 

Covid 19 is finally declining with the warmer weather. A reminder if your child has any Flu like symptoms or feels mildly 
unwell: Please attend a RAT test prior to coming to school on the day so we can tick that box off. Current Dept of 
Health and Human resources’ regulations is, if positive, isolate for 5 days. We have plentiful supply of RAT’s: you can 
access through the Office, Health Centre or via an email. Happy to pop in your child’s bag. 

Spring has sprung and allergies and hay fever has hit already. If you would like us to administer any antihistamines 
during the day (eye drops, nasal sprays), please pop them into the Health Centre and we can assist you with the 
required documents. Spring is also a good reminder to review your child’s Allergy Plan and that the details remain 
current. Kids keep growing so the doses may need to be adjusted. 

We have Air purifiers in all classrooms, and they will assist circulating and cleaning the air of allergens, in addition to 
diluting Covid 19. 

Medication authority forms are required legally for us to administer any medications at school. We can provide a soft 
copy for your convenience via nurse@smseymour.catholic.edu.au or pop in. 

Wishing you all good health and happiness. 

Ms Lisa Glover 
 nurse@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

  

Health Centre News 
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Primary Athletics – Parent Helpers 

The Primary District Athletics are coming up next week, Friday 9th September. The College 

have several events to run on the day and are reaching out to any Parents who may be available 

on the day for support. If we can arrange 6 awesome volunteers that would be great! 

If you would be comfortable to assist in managing a field event on the day please 

email; Courtney.aldous@smseymour.catholic.edu.au as soon as possible! Your 

time and support would be greatly appreciated! 

Miss Courtney Aldous 
courtney.aldous@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

 
Defence News 

On Tuesday August 23rd we had an afternoon tea at the Puckapunyal Neighbourhood Centre for Defence 
families. It was a good way for parents to come along and have a chat to the Defence School Mentor 
over a hot drink and a cake. This was a combined event with the DSM Karen Sullivan from Puckapunyal 
Primary, DSM Kelly Quigg from Seymour College and myself hosting. Thank you to those who popped in to say hello 
and spend some time. Special thanks to Melanie and the team at the Puckapunyal Neighbourhood Centre for all 
their organization and also presenting a table of yummy treats. 

Defence Special Needs Support Group Inc is a non-profit benevolent volunteer organisation 
established to assist Navy, Army and Air Force families with a family member with special needs. 

 1800 037 674   www.dsnsg.org.au 

Mrs Janice Kerris 
janice.kerris@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

  

Defence School Mentor 

Sports Coordinator 
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Reminder September Laptop Instalment and October fee payments 

A reminder that the next laptop instalment for years 7, 8 & 9 students was due 1st September. Families 
are requested to make this payment of $230.00 by the due date, in line with the Laptop agreement.  Please 
include the description LTOP and your Account Number/Name if paying by Direct Deposit.  

Thank you to those families who have already made this payment. 

Families are also reminded that the due date for the final payment of all fees and levies is 31 October 
2022. Thank you to all those families who have been making regular payments or have already paid their 
fees in full. 

The College bank account details are: 
Account name:  St Mary’s College General Account 
BSB: 083 347 
Account No. 839 989 790 

Please remember to use your statement account number and surname as the payment reference when 
paying via EFT. 

It is also a good time for those families who have direct debit or direct deposit arrangements in place to 
review their payment instalment amounts in order to meet their commitment in 2022 and into 
2023.  Information regarding the fees and levies for 2023 will be emailed to all families in December 2022. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Lisa Cinquegrana at the College. (Select Option 3 for 
direct line to accounts). 

Mrs Lisa Cinquegrana 
 accounts@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

 
 
The P&F Uniform Shop 50% off sale will continue. Take advantage of the discounted prices and 
grab yourself a bargain. There is a wide range of both winter and summer uniform 
available. EFTPOS available at the Office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents and Friends Association 

Accounts 

BOGAN BINGO 
14 tables SOLD! 11 tables left!  
Make sure you’re following the 

event on Facebook to get a sneak 
peak of the Silent & Live Auction 

items up for grabs!! 
 
• BYO alcohol (no glass!) and gold 
coins 
• grazing box on every table 
• 2 games of Bingo (5 prizes 
included!) 
• Live Auction 
• Silent Auction 
• Lucky Door Prizes 
• Wine Wall 
• Gold Coin Toss 
$50 per ticket/tables of 10 
To reserve a table please contact  
Brooke Curic, 0413 052 796 

mailto:%20accounts@smseymour.catholic.edu.au


 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 3   

Week 9A Mon 5 Sep Foundation Mini Transition 2:30pm – 3:00pm 

 Mon 5 - Fri 9 Sep Year 5 & 6 Intensive Swimming Program 

 Wed 7 Sep Museums Victoria Foundation – Year 2 Incursion 10:00am -2:00pm 

 Thu 8 Sep Southern Ranges Athletics Year 7-10 (Specific Students) 

 Fri 9 Sep Year 9 Pathways Day 

Week 10B Mon 12 Sep College Feast Day 

 Wed 14 Sep Year 6 Attending Mass 

 Wed 14 – Fri 16 Sep Year 5 and Year 8 Camp, The Summit 

 Fri 16 Sep Footy Colours/Meat Pie Day 

 Fri 16 Sep Last Day Term 3 - 2:30pm Finish 

Bell Times 2021 

Supervision of students begins at 8:30am 

Homeroom 8:45 – 8:55 

Period 1 

Period 2 

8:55 – 9:55 

9:55 – 10:55 

Recess 10:55 – 11:20 

Period 3 

Period 4 

11:25 – 12:25 

12:25 – 1:25 

Lunch 1:25 – 2:10 

Period 5 2:15 – 3:15 

College Calendar 

Term Dates 2022 
Term 3: 11/07 – 16/09 

Community 

LIONS CLUB OF

SEYMOUR

GOULBURN

COMMUNITY

Kings Park Sunday18th September 

Gates open from 9.00am 

Free entry

Site enquiries - 0417329981



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


